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Family, Friend and Responsible Party
                      Newsletter 


  May 2014
Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

New Linen Distribution System – we are in the process of trialing a new linen distribution system to improve efficiencies and reduce costs.
New part-time Ward Clerk – We have scheduled 2 new part–time Ward Clerk positions in Nursing. The Ward Clerks will work evenings and weekends to help relieve our registered staff of some of their phone answering, staff replacement and other clerical duties so that after business hours telephone calls are answered more promptly and resident care is enhanced. 

[image: image3.wmf]To further improve service our RPN Ward Clerk has been reassigned to the role of RPN -Administrative Support Nurse.
New Staff Scheduling System – as part to of our ongoing efforts to streamline staff scheduling and minimize scheduling errors we are introducing an upgraded staff scheduling program. As with anything new we are encountering a variety of glitches and appreciate the patience and support of the scheduling and Management team. 
Palliative Care in a Long Term Care Setting - Dr. Paul Ferner, our Medical Director, will be speaking on this timely and important topic on- Thurs. June 26th, at 7 p.m. in the Chapel. This event is sponsored by the Strathmere Lodge Palliative Care Committee. All staff, residents, family and friends are welcome and encouraged to attend.
Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each RHA [Resident Home Area] and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your resident friend/family member. 
You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for whole Home events such as:
Entertainment by Ross Ward – Wed. June 11th  at 2:00pm

Father’s Day Social with Entertainment by Eric Shain– Fri. June 13th at 2:00pm

Rhubarb Pie Social with entertainment by Dan Skeltcher – Wed. June 18th at 2:00pm

Strawberry Social with Appin Busy Bees – Tues. June 24th at 7:00pm

Vocal Federation Barbershop Chorus – Wed. June 25th at 6:45pm

Happy Hour with Jentleman Jim - Fri. June 27th at 2:00pm

[image: image4.wmf]Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.
While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the RHA and the building.

Annual Satisfaction Survey- We are compiling and summarizing the survey results and will have a preliminary report in next month’s news.

Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. 
Next meeting is Mon. June 9 at 1:30pm in the 2nd floor conference room. All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information.

Minutes of meetings are posted and available for review at our reception desk.
Antipsychotics – There has recently been a flurry of sensationalist negative media attention related to the use of antipsychotics in Long Term Care Homes. The data was presented with very little context or real understating of what Homes are dealing with on a daily basis in terms of residents with aggressive and unpredictable behaviors. 
Each of our residents has individualized needs and personalized care requirements. Non-pharmacological approaches are tried first – medications area a last resort. There are circumstances however where medication is required to ensure the safety of the individual and /or other resident. Medication use is highly regulated by the provincial government and strict controls are in place based on best practices and safety. Any medication given to a resident is prescribed by a physician and the physician or his delegate is obligated to seek consent of the resident or substitute decision maker [SDM] to explain the benefits and risks of any medication prior to use. Medications are reassessed, at a minimum, on a quarterly by the prescribing physician in consultation with other members of the care team which includes the consulting pharmacist and registered staff. All such details are recorded in the resident’s care plan and any changes to this plan must be done in consultation with the resident or the SDM. 

If you have any questions or concerns whatsoever regarding the medications being provided to your family member, please do not hesitate to contact the physician or our Director of Care. 
Let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: torvidas@middlesex.ca , 519-245-2520 ext. 222.
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of our newsletters can be found on our website. 
Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby. 
Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Info Board, RHA’s, website, County Council, staff, other stakeholders.tL
